THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:
JANUARY 17, 2008

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF THE DRAFT BUDGET FOR FY 2009

ISSUE


Annually the board of education has to approve a Draft Budget for the next fiscal year by January 31 of the prior year.

FACTS


The review of the Draft Budget begins the yearly budget cycle for Boards of Education.  The next budget to be reviewed will be the Tentative Budget in May.  As the process proceeds, the details become more exact.  The next step in the cycle will be the approval of a staffing ratio for the schools and approval of the per pupil allocation for the Site Councils.  This will be brought to the Board in February so that the funds can be reported to the schools by March 1.

The legal statutes require a local Board of Education to review a draft budget in January for the subsequent year.  This is primarily a review of any projected changes in revenues and expenditures for the next year.  Detailed budget numbers are not available at this time, only a general look at what to expect.  For example, if the Board anticipated a major change in revenues due to a change in number of students, then the Board would need to indicate where the changes would be included in expenditures in the budget.  Funds 1 (General Fund), 3(Capital Outlay and Building Fund), and 5 (Food Service and other proprietary funds) are the only funds reviewed at this time.  Fund 2 (Special Revenue or Grants Funds) is not reviewed at this time.  

This year the budget development will be most difficult in light of the recent news and memos we have been receiving from the Governor’s office indicating there will be a possible 7% reduction in SEEK allocation from the state.  Additionally, we will have to wait for more results from the General Assembly meeting to determine the amount of any state mandates, such as a mandated salary increase, and if these are properly funded from the state level.


We have not received the 2008-09 SEEK Forecast from the state at the time of this decision paper.  Typically, the forecast is based on the Average Daily Attendance for the current year and any projected increase in ADA growth for next year.  If we do not have a projected increase in growth, we will not see a substantial increase in SEEK allocation.  Unfortunately, the final ADA on which SEEK funds are calculated will be unknown until later in the year.  

We have also not received the projected increase in property assessments from the state.  The final assessments are not due to the state Revenue Cabinet from the PVA until later in the year.  The assessments are important not only for the local taxation purposes, but also because of the nature of the SEEK funding calculation which is based on a state/local ratio.  The higher the local assessments, the more funds.   Normally, local revenues could be expected to increase in the 2-4% range.

To date we have not received any projected mandated salary increase and no projected increase in revenue from SEEK or local property assessment; therefore we have not included any salary increase or increase in revenue from the state and or the local level in the 2009 Draft Budget.  

House Bill 380 required the school term for FY 2008 to include the equivalent of 177 instructional days and no less than two additional six-hour instructional days added to the six-hour instructional days included in the FY 2008 school calendar.   We are unsure if this will continue or will be reduced as a means to offset the revenue shortfall at the state level.

The revenues and expenditures for Fund 3 (Capital Outlay, Building Fund, and Construction Funds) will increase during the 2008 - 09 school year due to the increase in bonding capability and the number of major construction projects that will be approved.  Fund 5 (Food Service) should not be appreciably different from the current school year.  Fund 2 is not included in the Draft Budget review. Fund 2 is for Grants and Entitlements, including Title 1, ESS, Family Resource/Youth Service Centers, elementary school textbooks, etc.  


The Board must maintain a minimum 2% contingency of the total budget.  We currently have a 2.5% contingency in the 2009 Draft Budget; however this percentage does not include Fund 2 expenditures.  The state has recommended 5-9% of the General Fund be budgeted to contingency.  

It is predicted that there will be an increase of $700,000 in the transportation budget for additional buses and rising fuel costs.  Last year we were able to purchase a single school bus for $65,000.  The cost for a bus is expected to increase upward to $75,000.  Expected increases in utility costs of 10% will also need to be considered when preparing the Tentative Budget. 

The Tentative Budget must be approved in May and it will probably be the first of May before we have a good projection of revenue for next year or even a final calculation for the current year. We will use the Draft Budget as a starting point and involve all stakeholders in the process. The SBDM allocations must be provided to the schools by March 1 and therefore will be presented at the February board meeting. The section 6 (supplies) amount must be 3.5% of the SEEK base.  Staffing allocations will be based on the district staffing formula which will be reviewed in February.

RECOMMENDATION


APPROVE THE  FY 2009 DRAFT BUDGET

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE FY 2009 DRAFT BUDGET.

